
TRADING FOREX FOR A LIVING

THE FX
ROBOT
METHOD
by SCOTT HEYWOOD

As featured on Rob Booker’s “Trader Radio”



Scott Heywood 

 ………………………………………………………..……........... 
Page 2 of 107 Back to top 

 

Table of Contents 

Preface ....................................................................................................... 3 

Introduction ............................................................................................... 9 

Trading for A Living with (Mostly) Robots ............................................. 16 

A Place for Automation ........................................................................... 20 

Scaling up ................................................................................................ 44 

How I Added to My Account and Paid Myself Over One Year ................ 51 

An Alternative Approach to My Scaling ................................................ 74 

Trade Small While Thinking Big ............................................................. 77 

Trading Clichés ........................................................................................ 79 

Trading Truisms....................................................................................... 87 

The Holy Grail ....................................................................................... 100 

References ............................................................................................. 103 

Credits ................................................................................................... 104 

End Note - What If This Isn’t for Me? ................................................... 105 



Trading Forex for a Living. The FX Robot Method 

 ……………………………………………………………........ 
Back to top Page 3 of 107 

Preface 

In August 2016 I was interviewed by Rob Booker for his “Trader Radio” 
podcast. At that time I was writing a book about my experiences which had 
led to my sole income being sourced from Forex trading returns. 

During the podcast I asked listeners to let me know what they’d like to read 
about in such a book. I was hoping to see if my various half-written chapters 
or working notes were likely to be of interest to Rob’s audience of traders 
and aspiring traders. The valuable feedback I received meant I needed to 
revisit the entire framework for the book. Almost all the questions were 
about robots! I never gave much thought to the fact I use robots to trade, 
rather than push all the buttons myself.  

During my journey to an increasing reliance on robots, I wasn’t making a 
conscious choice between typical discretionary trading and automation, it 
was just a logical decision based on my evolving system. When it comes to 
dealing with human foibles or the methodical nature of robots, I certainly 
prefer robots. You tell them what to do, and they do it - without the 
accompanying limitations of our fellow humans (getting emotional, 
amorous, tired, cocky, drunk, high etc). They also stop when you tell them 
to, one of a robot’s standout features! 

The feedback from Rob’s audience in particular was overwhelming. Robots! 
- how do you trust them, how do you test them, how do you work out the 
best settings and what do you do when they get out of control. How do you 
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use them, how to work out if they will continue working. Clearly, the 
majority of feedback, and a mystery in FX trading, centred on robots.  

As I mentioned, my use of robots was never top of mind. I chose robots 
simply as a tool to support me. With the benefit of hindsight, I know robots 
are more than just a mere tool to me, as they hugely accelerated my 
progression from life stuck in an office to trading for a living from wherever 
in the world I want. That’s why I’ve arrived at the name for what I do as 
The FX Robot Method. It’s not all robot effort alone, but it’s a system that 
can’t survive without robots supporting my decisions and process. 

 
Figure 1. My typical robot trade 

So for everyone who wants to discuss robots - I’m about to tell you all I 
know. Some of those who know me might say, “This’ll be quick” (hence 
why I like robots more than at least some humans!). 

If you are reading this book and have not heard the interview, the podcast 
episode should still be available at Rob Booker’s Trader Radio, but let me 
summarize below.  

G’day, I’m Scott 

My name is Scott Heywood. I live in Brisbane, Australia and trade Forex 
for a living. My kids are grown up, I have a beautiful wife, and a love of golf 
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that some say exceeds my abilities. I’ve been working for other people for 
over thirty years.  

My favorite job over those three decades happened to be my first, as a stage 
roadie for an Australian pub rock band, progressing to lighting technician. 
Managing part of a live gig is akin to being in the markets - there’s some 
basic principles to get right, some major risks to manage, and a whole bunch 
of unknowns. How you manage that mix, and how uncontrollable factors 
influence the ecosystem, create the potential for very great or absolutely 
woeful results. Most importantly, responsibility for everything sits firmly on 
your shoulders. You can’t wait for someone else to climb a scaffold to stop 
a light falling on the audience, or decide a broken glass is not your issue. 
There’s no forms to fill in or supervisors to escalate your grievances to. But 
when the drummer and bassist lay down a beat leading to the best ever 
version of a live song with all band members in perfect harmony, it’s the 
stuff dreams are made of, and the uncertainties and extra efforts are all 
worthwhile. Maybe I was drawn to Forex trading seeking the same level of 
awe as I saw my efforts lead to something.  

I began to teach myself Forex trading in 2013, and progressed to live trading 
in early 2014. While I didn’t blow up my first live account, I lost more than 
I made, not a model most professional traders recommend.  

In June 2015 I went live with a trading robot having tested various methods 
for several months. My first day of robot trading was June 8, 2015. I made 
$2.41. As I write this introduction, I made $1,802.61 yesterday. 

In this book, I’ll cover two basic areas which I believe allowed me to arrive 
at my optimal trading method. The two areas explain how I got from a daily 
profit of $2.41 (A place for automation) and progressed to the recent 
$1,802.61 in a day (Scaling up). There is some overlap in the two topics, of 
course. I’ll try to deliver this information in a way that lets you understand 
how to progress to robots playing a core role in your risk management and 
trading results. 
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Figure 2. My first daily statement live with a robot 
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Figure 3. Daily statement August 24 

There has been some feedback since the podcast I won’t be able to cover 
due to time restrictions and relevance to my methods. The gentleman who 
asked to learn how to love himself will need to find an author in a different 
niche, and the poor guy who wanted a cure for a recurring rash will be, no 
pun intended, sorely disappointed, and continue scratching for answers. 
Regardless I’m told exercise and rest helps almost any affliction*, provided 
you reward yourself with a cold beer afterward.  

* Author has no medical qualifications  




